Covanta Marion, Inc.

Reworld" 4850 Brooklake Road NE
PO Box 9126
YY) Brooks, OR 97305
Tel (503) 393-0890

Fax (503) 393-9714
April 17, 2025

Ms. Julia DeGagne

Air Toxics Project Manager

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality
700 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 600
Portland, Or 97232

Re:  Response to ODEQ March 6, 2025, email and Letter Requesting Additional Modeling
“Protocol and Workplan™ Information firom Reworld Marion, Inc.

Dear Ms. DeGagne,

As you know, the Reworld Marion facility has been working with the Oregon Department of
Environmental Quality (ODEQ), Cleaner Air Oregon (CAO) team to fulfil requirements of the
CAO program. The Reworld Marion site has completed and has an approved Emission
Inventory, including actual emissions measured under the CAO program and those actual
emissions with safety factors applied that are designed to ensure potential CAO additional
emission permit requirements could always be met. Reworld Marion has been in the process of
completing a Modeling Protocol and Health Risk Assessment (HRA) Workplan for the CAO
Program.

In January 2025, the facility stopped receiving and processing waste and shutdown operations in
order to evaluate the future operational status of the facility.

Reworld has recently determined that a sale of the facility will not occur and that operations will
be permanently shut down. As such, we will be commencing the process of surrendering our
ODEQ permits. Reworld Marion will now prepare for both the decommissioning and demolition
of the facility based on our current land use requirements. Because of this, we will be
withdrawing from the CAO program.



We appreciate the efforts that ODEQ, CAO staff, have made while working with Reworld during
this process. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Respectfully,

Steve Nipp
Facility Manager

Cc:  Joe Walsh
George Drew
Terry Coble
Chris Baker
Elizabeth Bobe



